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Town of Stow 

Selectmen Meeting Minutes DATE 06-13-2023 

Opening: The Board of Selectmen meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm in Stow, Maine by 

Jim Wilfong. 

Present 

Selectmen: Ray Ryan, Jim Wilfong, Carl Lindblade 

Town Clerk:  Christine Carone Deputy Clerk: Kathleen Panno Treasurer: Absent  

Residents/Guests: Mr. and Mrs. Wurm, Tom Gilmore, Carol Williams, Erika Rowland 

Approval of Agenda: Agenda approved 

Approval of Minutes: Minutes Approved from 5/23/2023 meeting Approved 3-0 

Treasures Report:  

Cash Balance $179,597 

Clerks Business:  Bypassed because of agenda. Kathleen Panno’s review is actively in 

progress. 

Deputy Clerk’s Business: Bypassed 

Road Report: It was presented to the selectmen that there was a concern for the junction of 

Pigeon Point and Kezar Lake Road. A 2 foot culvert will be installed. The culvert left off the 

road will be removed at the same time of roadwork. Additional road maintenance will continue 

as the season moves on. Present were Lovell residents: Mr. and Mrs. Wurm, Carol Williams, and 

Tom Gilmore 

Open Issues: Easy Street sign request was discussed and it was decided that the request 

was denied due to the fact that this is a private road and the issue should be resolved 

between neighbors. 

New Business : 

Discussion of driveway permits and the vote for a permit requirement would not pertain to 

entrances established prior to new ordinance. 

Public Comment: See above in regards to request for work to be done on Kezar Lake 

Road.  

Erika Rowland came representing Lovell Land Trust and spoke of progress and existing 

plans. We are hoping to have a “Stow” day in the future with a possible tour of Charles 

Pond 

 

Next meeting will be Tuesday 06-27- 2023 at 6:00 pm 

Minutes submitted by Kathleen Panno 


